
NOTICE OF 30 DAY COMMENT PERIOD 

AWARD OF  

ROUTE 28 PHASE III 

Design and construction of Route 28 (Between Linton Hall Road and Pennsylvania 

Avenue) 

In accordance with Code of VA., Public-Private Transportation Act as amended. (the 

PPTA) and applicable Prince William County Purchasing Regulations, County staff 

proposes to present to the Board of County Supervisors a resolution to enter into a 

Comprehensive Agreement with Shirley Contracting Company LLC, to design and 

construct improvements to Route 28 Phase III as proposed and negotiated under the 

authority of the PPTA.  

 

The Project consists of improvement to Route 28 from 4 to 6 lanes between Linton Hall 

Road (Route 619) and Pennsylvania Avenue, a distance of approximately 9,900’ (1.3-

miles). Route 28 to be designed as an Urban Minor Arterial utilizing the Virginia 

Department of Transportation’s (VDOTs) Geometric Design Standard (GS-6) with a 

design speed of 50 mph in accordance to the Prince William County Comprehensive 

Plan and VDOT requirements. The typical section will provide 12-foot lanes, a raised 

median, left and right turn lanes as appropriate, curb and gutter with closed drainage, a 

10-foot shared path adjacent to the northbound travel way, a 5- foot sidewalk adjacent 

to the southbound travel way, and corridor lighting. 

 

The County is entertaining a thirty (30) day comment period for citizens prior to the 

award of the Comprehensive Agreement tentatively scheduled for (December 12, 2017). 

Please provide written comments to:  

 

 Adam Manne  

 Prince William County  

 Purchasing Manager 

 1 County Complex Court  

 Prince William, VA 22192  

   

 


